
Spring season registered players: 658

Tee Ball: 8 teams
Rookie/Minor B: 9 teams
Single A: 6 teams
AA: 4 teams
AAA: 4 teams
Majors: 3 teams
Intermediate: 1 team
Juniors: 3 teams
Seniors: 3 teams

Fall season registered players: 218

Tee Ball: 2 teams
Rookie/Minor B: 4 teams
Single A: 2 teams
AA: 1 team
AAA: 3 teams
Majors: 3 teams
Juniors: 2 teams
Seniors: 1 team

Volunteers: 200 background checked volunteers in 2023



The league tried some new things this year such as interleaguing in all divisions
and in-house end of the season tournament.

Interleaguing

In Tee Ball, Rookie and Single A, we interleagued with East Fullerton and West
Fullerton for the first time.

In AA, AAA, Majors and Juniors, we interleagued with Murphy Ranch as we
usually do and we added East Fullerton and West Fullerton to the schedule.

Lessons Learned

Interleaguing in the minor divisions was problematic as our three leagues have
too many differences in how we approach these divisions.

While Interleaguing in the competitive divisions with MR, EF, WF was an overall
success, going forward we will insist LH teams play each other more and an
equal amount of times.

In-House Tournaments

Huge success. One lesson learned: Promote it more.

Fall Ball Select

Three of our fall ball teams are part of District 56’s select program. After week
number one, those participating in the program really enjoyed it.



Investments made in the league this last year:

● Mounds at all Portola Park, Ladera Palma and Esteli fields are repaired.
● Batter box and catcher areas at all Portola Park, Ladera Palma and Esteli

fields were repaired.
● Repairs were made to the Skeeter field turf.
● Invested in new catcher equipment and catcher gloves for multiple

divisions.
● Invested in tees, throwdown bases and nets for teams to use.
● Invested in batter box mats for fields and batting cages.
● Invested in mound covers.
● Invested in a new pitching machine.
● Invested in special event canopies.
● Invested in new dugout covers for Ladera Palma fields.
● Invested in a professional coaches clinic featuring high school coaches.

Planned investments still to be done prior to Spring 2024:

● All dirt fields at Portola Park, Ladera Palma and Esteli to be laser leveled.
● New dirt on fields.
● Mounds repaired.
● Remove grass lips on all fields.
● Replace dugout covers on P2.
● Replace broken ice machine.
● Replace broken freezer.
● Replace broken grill.
● New fence guard for DG fence.
● Dugout installation for Tee Ball field.



Where Does Your Money Go?


